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DATE: 
30 May 2006

1. Meeting took place on 30 May 2006, and included John Daulton (Chair), and pilots Doug Henry, Gib Oswald and Larry Light.  Goal was to look at short, medium and long range plans as it related to the airstrip and surrounding buffer of common SVRA property.  The question that led to the meeting was a proposal from Leisure Valley, Inc. (LVI) to lease the runway so that they could use it for their development (to include a tunnel underneath the strip), and justify making improvements to the runway.

2. Consensus was reached that there was no long-range future as a municipal airport for the town of Star Valley Ranch due to existing and future encroachment, location of culinary water wells, existing access issues, Hardman Canal easement, etc.  Additionally, there was consensus that leasing the actual airstrip and parking aprons/turning areas to LVI in exchange for their making timely improvements to the runway/apron surface was in SVRA’s best interest, assuming unfettered access for association membership who needed to use the runway.  LVI would also assume liability insurance coverage.

3. It should be noted that the land surrounding the runway would remain under the control of SVRA to prevent the area from becoming an airpark with taxiway access to LVI lots on either side of the runway.  Under this construct, the annual lease would be for a minimal value, as LVI would be assuming a relatively large runway improvement and maintenance bill.  If LVI desired to lease all of the airport property with the idea to develop an airpark housing project, then the annual lease value would be significant.
Meeting ended at 10:30 am

